
County Road 101 (Bushaway Road)  
Reconstruction Project 

 

The information in this update is tentative and subject to change. This is a Hennepin County project. The 
cities of Minnetonka, Wayzata and Woodland are providing this initial information as a courtesy to 

businesses and residents along the project corridor. Further communication will be provided by the county. 
 

Stay Informed with the most up-to-date information at: 
Web:  www.hennepin.us/countyroad101           Project Hotline: 866-981-1101 

 (sign up for email updates on the project)         (call for updates, questions, or concerns) 
Twitter: @hennepinCR101                 Phone: 612-348-8536 
Email: countyroad101@hennepin.us        (Kayla Bromelkamp, Hennepin County) 
 
General Updates 
This September, Hennepin County begins a reconstruction project on County Road 101 (Bushaway 
Road) in Minnetonka, Woodland and Wayzata. The project extends from north of Minnetonka 
Boulevard (County Road 5) to US Highway 12 at Wayzata Boulevard and is expected to be finished by 
fall of 2016.  
 

Immediate Traffic Impacts 
 Eastman Lane and McGinty Road (Wayzata) to close 
Approximately September 22, Eastman Lane and McGinty Road in Wayzata will be closed to traffic. 
McGinty Road is anticipated to reopen later this fall with Eastman Lane reopening in early spring 2015. 
Advance notice signs have been placed in the area and a signed detour will be provided. County Road 
101 from Minnetonka Boulevard to US Hwy. 12 will remain open during the initial start of the project but 
is anticipated to be closed in October. 
 

 Grading of Roundabout in Minnetonka 
The contractor will begin grading the 90 degree curve of County Road 101 located just north of 
Minnetonka Boulevard at Breezy Point Curve and McKenzie Point Road, in preparation for installation 
of a roundabout. This work will also begin shortly after September 22. County Road 101 will remain 
open at this location during the start of this grading work. 
 

Special Items 
 Private Utility Relocations 
Intermittent utility relocation work can be expected throughout the project corridor. Private utility 
companies will provide advance notice signs in areas of their work. 
 

 Railroad bridge 
The bridge over the Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railroad, north of McGinty Road in Wayzata, will 
remain open until late this winter. At that time it will be removed and a new bridge built for use by fall 
2015. 
 

 Gray’s Bay Marina & boat launch in Minnetonka 
Throughout this reconstruction project, access will be maintained to the Gray’s Bay Marina slips and 
boat launch although detours may be required to reach the marina. Updates will be provided as needed 
to slip holders and to launch users, as access may change on a regular basis as work proceeds. 
 

Future Plans 
 Closure of County Road 101 
It is anticipated that County Road 101 from Minnetonka Boulevard in Minnetonka to US Hwy. 12 in 
Wayzata will be closed to vehicle thru traffic starting in October. This closure will remain for the duration 
of this project. Advance warning signs will be placed and a signed detour provided. 


